
STATE LAWS
AND ABORTION

Pain-Capable Unborn 
Child Protection Act

First enacted by the state of Nebraska in 2010, the model Pain-Capable Unborn Child Protection Act, drafted 
by National Right to Life’s Department of State Legislation, is legislation which protects from abortion unborn 
children who are capable of feeling pain. There has been an explosion in scientific knowledge concerning 
the unborn child since 1973, when Roe v. Wade was decided. Now, for example, there is substantial medical 
evidence that an unborn child is capable of experiencing pain by at least 20 weeks after fertilization. These 
laws protect the lives of unborn children from the stage at which substantial medical evidence indicates that 
they are capable of feeling pain.

States that protect pain-capable unborn children: Alabama, Arkansas, Georgia,* Idaho,* Kansas, Kentucky, 
Louisiana, Nebraska, North Dakota, Ohio, Oklahoma, South Carolina, South Dakota, Texas, West Virginia, and 
Wisconsin.			 

*These laws were challenged in court. Idaho is enjoined and Georgia was previously challenged and partially 
enjoined. This case was later dismissed on the grounds of sovereign immunity. The law is now  in effect.


